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By Steven Treu 

 Now two years strong, your St. Mark 
Pastoral Council has kept busy.  In the 
last twelve months we have accom-
plished the following: 

• Completed the first parish-wide 
selection of four new council 
members through nominations, a 
lengthy discerned evaluation, ear-
ly voting procedures, and a final 
parishioner election. 

• Researched and formulated the 
development of additional young 
family ministries at St. Mark. 

• Monitored and helped grow our 
St. Mark young adult ministry. 

• Researched and helped develop 
new St. Mark marriage support 
ministries. 

• Gathered and formulated ideas 
to better gather and store parish-
ioner data. 

• Began discernment over (1) a 
possible Building and Grounds 
Committee, (2) parish poll on 

needs and/or concerns, (3) joint 
work with Pastoral Councils in our 
deanery, (4) adding a parishioner 
comment segment to our month-
ly meetings, and (5) enhancing 
our ministry fairs and parish fair. 

• Recruited a St. Mark high school 
student to report to the Council 
on youth activities, developments, 
and needs. 

• Hosted the Archdiocese deanery-
wide training session for Pastoral 
Councils. 

• Presented Stewardship Weekend 
pulpit talks. 

• Presented Archbishop Appeal 
pulpit talks. 

• Planned and organized a Pastoral 
Council yearly retreat. 

• Reviewed and analyzed various 
Vatican documents regarding 
formation and functioning of Pas-
toral Councils. 

• Formulated ideas to better gather 
and store parish data.  We have 

begun to implement this and 
have uploaded all Pastoral Coun-
cil records onto the St. Mark serv-
er. 

• Continued discernment on how 
to better attract young families to 
our Church. 

• Held monthly meetings, except 
during the months of July, August, 
and December. 

• Reviewed regularly and assessed 
parish activities, staff updates, 
deanery activity, ministry reports, 
and Archdiocesan developments. 

We look forward to continued discern-
ment and productivity toward enhanc-
ing our Church in the Jubilee Year 
2025, themed Pilgrims of Hope.  We 
always invite and encourage sharing 
your comments and ideas with any of 
our Pastoral Council members.  God 
bless each of you and our greater 
Church. 

Steven Treu is the St. Mark Pastoral 
Council chair. 

Pastoral Council, Two Years Strong 

St. Mark Pastoral Council Members, pictured from left to right: (bottom row) Gary Richmond, Diana Pala-
cios, LaVerne Dysart, Mercedes Ramirez, Barbara James (Secretary), Rose Griffith, and Jennifer Tollette; 
(top row) Steven Treu (Chair), Tony Morgan, Fr. Dennis Arechiga, Paul Kienlen, and Michael Bossaller (Vice-
Chair).  



By Megan Byers 

Fr. Ian Robbins, a former parishioner of St. 
Mark, now priest at St. Mary’s in Fredericks-
burg, went to summer camp with our 
teens in August 2023. During one of our 
conversations, he shared with me that he 
was the only religious vocation to come 
from St. Mark from our generation of 
youth that attended Life Teen. “You’re ly-
ing,” I replied. “There is no way that is true, 
our youth group was massive.” We then 
listed anyone we knew that went to semi-
nary or discerned religious life for a while, 
but each one decided not to continue, and 
most of them are now 
married, except for Fr. 
Ian. However, there is 
now someone in for-
mation with the Servants 
of Christ Jesus in Denver, 
Colorado and a few other 
men in our parish com-
munity discerning the 
priesthood. Praise God! 

This conversation really ignited a fire within 
me. As the youth minister of our parish, I 
feel a deep responsibility to help teens 
discern their future and make a vocation to 
the priesthood or religious life not seem so 
terrifying. As a teen I remember participat-
ing in a Vocation Night. We watched this 
epic video that portrayed the heroic virtue 
of priests. Then an elderly religious sister 
was given the microphone and said a few 
words. I distinctly remember the sheepish 
phrase, “We have fun.”  

It wasn’t until I was shown an equally epic 
short film in college about religious sisters, 
showcasing their heroic virtue that I began 
to realize the beauty of the vocation. There 
were always visiting members of religious 
orders or Vocation Directors around St. 
Mary’s Catholic Center. The SEEK Confer-
ence hosted by Fellowship of Catholic Uni-
versity Students (FOCUS) also helped my 
understanding of religious vocations and 
helped me connect with many religious 
orders because they were invited to at-
tend, give talks, and pray alongside us.  

Giving young people an opportunity to 
witness priests, brothers, or sisters enjoy-
ing activities that the youth love helps them 
begin to imagine their life as a professed 
religious person. Based on my experiences 

working at a summer camp, I 
truly believe there is no better 
way to promote vocations than 
for a teen to see a sister go white 
water rafting or a priest dive into 
a mud pit. Exposure is crucial for 
a teenager and young adult 
discerning their vocation!  

In order to do that at our own 
parish, in 2024 we hosted 

“Called to Love” a Vocation Night for youth 
ministry. I worked with the 
Archdiocesan Vocation Office 
to invite members of religious 
communities from the San 
Antonio area to come, be a 
representative of their order, 
and be present to the teens. 
Among our guests we had 
representatives of the Archdi-
ocese, 6 religious communi-
ties, and almost every reli-
gious vocation or stage of 
discernment: Sisters, Seminar-
ians, a transitional Deacon 
(who is now an ordained 
priest), our pastor Fr. Dennis, and Bishop 
Gary Janak. You should have seen the 
teens' reactions to Sister Sydney and Sister 
Bernadette from the Salesians playing 
basketball! We hosted this event again in 
February 2025.  

All of what I have shared so far is my own 
personal story about why I am involved in 
the vocation ministry at St. Mark. I can’t 

speak for each member, but I can share 
our common mission: 

Guided by our love of the Catholic 
faith and by the promptings of the 
Holy Spirit, St. Mark’s Vocation Min-
istry will follow Christ’s call to cast 
our nets “Into the Deep”. By inspir-
ing parishioners to cultivate and 
nurture vocations to the priest-

hood, diaconate, religious life and 
sacramental marriage, we seek to 

be “fishers of men”. 

The goal of Into the Deep is to spread 
awareness about vocations, provide sup-
port to those discerning their vocation, and 
create a culture at St. Mark that prays for 
vocations. Our parish is large; statistically, 
we should have more people becoming 
priests, deacons, and professed religious 
than we do. If we aren’t talking about it or 
praying for the members of our communi-
ty who have a calling to religious life, then 
how will they know to discern that calling 
for themselves?  

Our guiding scripture for 
Into the Deep is from Luke’s 
Gospel (Lk 5:1-11) when 
Jesus calls Simon, James, 
and John to be his disciples. 
“Put out into the deep 
and let down your nets 
for a catch.” The use of 
the phrase “fishers of men” 
in our mission statement 
comes from the same story 
but in Mark’s Gospel. Our 
intention is not to exclude 
women, but to use a 

phrase Jesus speaks in scripture about 
following Him and becoming His disciples. 
This can be achieved through any vocation, 
by both men and women, as we are all 
called to holiness! Let us pray that each 
member of our parish listens to this call 
and responds joyfully.  

Megan Byers is the coordinator of middle 
school and high school youth ministry at St. 
Mark. 

Introducing:  Into the Deep, a St. Mark Vocation Ministry 

Visit us at stmarkevangelist.com/into-the-deep 

or use the QR code to sign up for our  

Traveling Chalice and pray for vocations! 
Traveling Chalice in  

the 1st family’s home. 



A Year in Review:  Grateful for our Stewardship 



Speaking of blessings, we start our first annual Spanish 
Mission, Misión Cuaresmal en Español, this year! 
Join us on April 5 from 9am to 3pm in Shalom. 

Blessings in Fiscal Year 2024 



By Melanie Rutkoski 

Students, parents, and staff 
members of St. Mark Catholic 
Preschool had a wonderful time with 
Rey Feo LXXVI and his Royal Court on 
March 7th. During the well-attended 
assembly, King Fabian Castillo, Sr., 
shared his “Blueprint for Success” 
reminding us to follow our dreams 
and to never give up! Every student 
deserves the opportunity to reach 
their full potential. 

Ultimately, great blessings come 
when loving parents and passionate 
teachers work together to promote 

and celebrate faith and education 
throughout each child’s journey.  So, 
let’s throw some confetti as St. Mark 
Catholic Preschool continues to 
celebrate this 45th year 
together!  Please contact the 
Preschool Office to learn more about 
the offerings of St. Mark Catholic 
Preschool, (210) 494-9282. 

Melanie Rutkoski is the St. Mark 
Catholic Preschool director. 

By Ana Balboa 

Four of our girl scout troop ladies fin-
ished a very special project for Traveling 
Loaves & Fishes, Inc. (TLF) as part of their 
Silver Take Action project. The girls 
found out that TLF did not have easy 
access to fresh herbs for the meals they 
prepare. They met with the TLF kitchen 
manager and came up with a plan to 

build an herb garden. 

The girls met for several days over the 
summer to build and install the planter 
with a solar-powered irrigation system. 
The planter also has a water collection 
basin to collect rainwater. However, in 
the event that there is no rain, the basin 
can be manually filled to ensure the 
planter is getting water regularly. The 

design is intended to require minimal 
maintenance and to be sustainable.  

The planter is installed on the west cam-
pus in the fenced-off area next to the 
gym. We hope that TLF can harvest 
fresh herbs from the planter for the deli-
cious meals they prepare.  

Ana Balboa is the leader of  Girl Scout 
Troop 2346 at St. Mark. 

Girl Scouts Aim for Silver, Take TLF Gold 

Right:  El Rey Feo LXXVI, Fabian 

Castillo, Sr., visits with the pre-

school. 

A Royal Start to Fiesta for Preschool 



By Tony Morgan 

Our parish is blessed with a rich 
love of studying God ’s Word 
through various Bible study min-
istries.  The new Studying the Way 
Bible study hopes to complement 
this wonderful tradition through 
the talents of Gail Dereszewski. 

Gail, a long-
time parishion-
er and very ex-
perienced Bible 
study instruc-
tor, holds a 
Master of The-
ology degree 
from St. Mary ’s 
University.  She 
has many years 
of experience 
in pastoral min-
istry as a pastoral associate, di-
rector of the Rite of Christian Initi-
ation (now called the Order of 
Christian Initiation of Adults or 
OCIA), spiritual director as well as 
many other qualifications.  Gail is 
also currently one of St. Mark ’s 
spiritual directors.  Her passion 
for sharing how God has been 
present in her life and her love of 
God’s Word has created a strong 
desire to serve the people of St. 
Mark through this new ministry. 

Studying the Way will meet on 
Tuesday evenings from 6:30 to 
8:30 pm beginning in September 
2025.  Our first study, a 25-week 
deep dive on the Book of Isaiah, 
will feature a large group format 
led by Gail followed by small 

group breakout sessions facilitat-
ed by our dedicated team of table 
leaders.  Weekly instructor-
authored commentaries and the 
Ignatius Catholic Bible Study Isai-
ah commentary by renowned Bi-
ble teachers Scott Hahn and Cur-
tis Mitch will be included.  Regis-
tration for this study will take 

place this sum-
mer, so please 
keep an eye out 
for bulletin an-
nouncements 
with specific 
dates. 

Studying the 
Way is excited 
to become part 
of the rich Bible 
study tradition 

at St. Mark, and we hope you will 
prayerfully consider joining our 
ministry.  We humbly offer you 
this encouragement from Romans 
15:4-6, “For whatever was written 
in former days was written for 
our instruction, that by steadfast-
ness and by the encouragement 
of the Scriptures we might have 
hope.  May the God of steadfast-
ness and encouragement grant 
you to live in such harmony with 
one another, in accord with Christ 
Jesus, that together you may with 
one voice glorify the God and Fa-
ther of our Lord Jesus Christ.” 

Tony Morgan is a small group table 
leader for Studying the Way.  

Studying the Way, a New Bible 
Study Ministry 




